9 August 1943

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Basketball Coach, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Phog:

Received your letter concerning the mix-up on Convention Hall for our game. We also have a little jam-up due to the new Bureau Personnel athletic ruling, which prohibits us from playing out of the Fourth N.C.A.A. District.

However, we have written to Washington asking them if we could play you in Kansas City and Kentucky in Louisville. Therefore, we must wait until we hear from Washington before we can schedule a game with you.

I assure you we want to play you and I will get in touch with you immediately upon a decision.

Very truly yours,

PAUL D. HINKLE, Lieutenant, USNR, Basketball Officer.